
  
Councillor Pam McConnell, Chair                                           Thursday May 15, 2009                 
Toronto East York Community Council 
               
    Re:  Request for Inclusion of Queen Street East on City’s Heritage Inventory   

Dear Councillor McConnell and Members of the TEYCC:  

Queen Street East, east of the Don Valley to DeGrassi Street, has been authorized by 
Council for study as a Heritage Conservation District.  It contains many properties with 
potential heritage value and the process of identifying, researching and evaluating 
potential heritage properties on this section of Queen Street East for inclusion on the 
City's heritage inventory should be undertaken.   

This will allow staff to monitor the threat of demolition or alteration of potentially 
significant properties in the area prior to the completion of the heritage conservation 
district. Any properties that are identified for inclusion on the inventory will be the 
subject of corresponding recommendations in a report to the Toronto Preservation Board, 
Community Council and City Council.  

Recommendation 1: 
I would therefore like to recommend that the following addresses on Queen Street                  
East be investigated with the intention of identifying, researching and evaluating them as 
potential heritage properties: 

Street Name Street Numbers 
Queens St E 639, 641 643, 650, 651, 653, 655, 668, 682, 684, 685, 686, 714, 716, 

717.5, 718 to 725, 726, 728, 730, 732, 734, 736, 738, 739 to 743,  
757, 768, 777, 779, 781, 783, 785 and 790 

Don Roadway 79 
Woodgreen Place 4 to 12  
Munro 1 

Recommendation 2:  
I would also like to recommend that any further addresses the Riverdale Historical 

Society believes to be of historical significance be added to the list.  

Sincerely,   

Paula Fletcher 
City Councillor, Ward 30 


